Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for March 15, 2005

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, and Bev DeNune (Absent: Karen Joseph, Shelly Denig)

Directors: Milly Shafffer, Bob Monaghan, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart, Barb Triplett, and Howard Emswiler

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:15 pm.  (Adjourned 8:25)

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting was waived; motion by Tom Dunkle, second by Bob Monaghan, motion carried.  [The minutes were posted on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.]

President’s Report: 

Dan noted that the Recording Secretary had not been present for several months and that we should invoke Article 8 Section 4 of the by-laws and vacate the position; motion by Tom Dunkle, second by Barb Triplett, motion carried.  Dan ask for a volunteer to take minutes until the annual meeting and election, Tom Dunkle will assume the responsibilities until the election.

Vice President’s Report:

Tom presented an amendment to the by-laws based on previous discussions at regular meeting.  The amendment allowed for married couples that are both graduates to pay one reduced annual membership fee.  It also provided for any graduate celebrating 60 or more years be granted honorary lifetime membership with no fee.  Motion by Tom Dunkle, second by Barb Triplett, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

Bev presented a financial report from January 1 to present.  She reported profits of $562.00 from the Texas Holdem fundraiser.

Bobbie Lenhart provided details of the Texas Holdem and the membership discussed future Holdem fundraisers.  The turn out was very light with only about 60-65 attending.  The Organizer suggested using a Demerost Road location where he has a stronger following (150-180 players).  Motion by Bobbie Lenhart, second by Jim Lenhart, motion carried.

Tom Dunkle moved to pre-approve a budget of $500 for the event, second by Bob Monaghan, motion carried.

Brick Committee:

Bobbie and Jim reported that they located a contractor to install a metal roof on the bell tower for $1,200.  After a discussion Milly Shaffer moved to accept the offer, second by Bobbie Lenhart, motion carried.

Dan proposed that we offer businesses the opportunity to make a donation to the Association and we would provide them with an engraved brick to recognize their contribution/donation.  Jim Lenhart moved to accept, second by Tom Dunkle, motion carried.

Annual Audit Team Report:

The audit report was read and there were no exceptions to report.  Barb Triplett moved to accept, second by Milly Shaffer, motion carried.

Banquet Committee Report:

Bev DeNune reported that the committee has not yet met, but plan to meet this month.  As the details are developed and the invitation is created, they will provide information for the newsletter.

New Business:

There was nothing to report.

Jim Lenhart moved to adjourn, second by Barb Triplett, motion carried.

After the meeting everyone stayed to fold and seal the membership drive flyers.  Janice Striet, Superintendent, joined us and helped with the flyers.

Tom Dunkle (Fill-In Secretary)

